
 
 

Hello 

 

Because you are a current medical student, you have been invited to participate in a study on 

your views about artificial intelligence (AI) in medical practice, specifically when it comes to AI 

prescribing pain medication. Participants in this study will be asked to complete a very brief 

survey on the topic. This survey should take less than five minutes to complete and is 

completely anonymous.  

 

As medical students, you represent the future of medicine. As such, your voice is needed in the 

ongoing development of future medical technologies like AI.  

 

If you would like to be a participant in this study, please click the survey link below. 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/DZYWTRC 

 

Thank you for considering joining this exciting study, 

 

 

 

   Bradley O. Thornock PhD MPH 

   Principal Investigator 

   Associate Professor of Medical Humanities 

   Rocky Vista University 

   bthornock@rvu.edu  
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